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SB 105

EXECUTIVE AGENCY

FISCAL NOTE
AGENCY'S ESTIMATES Date Prepared: February 22, 2023
Agency Submitting: Department of Corrections

Items of Revenue or
Expense, or Both

Fiscal Year
2022-23

Fiscal Year
2023-24

Fiscal Year
2024-25

Effect on Future 
Biennia

Total 0 0 0 0

Explanation (Use Additional Sheets of Attachments, if required)

The Nevada Department of Corrections (NDOC) has reviewed Senate Bill 105 which makes proposed revisions to 
Section 1 of NRS 233B.039, Section 2 of NRS 209.221, and Section 3 of NRS 209.2473 which would remove the 
exemption, for the most part, of the department from the Nevada Administrative Procedure Act.  Section 4 of the bill 
states that Department shall, as soon as practicable, adopt regulations to replace the Administrative Regulations 
previously approved by the Board of State Prison Commissioners.

NDOC believes a fiscal impact will be realized including, but not limited to, costs for the review of the proposed 
regulations by the Office of the Attorney General and the Legislative Counsel Bureau and costs associated with 
conducting public workshops and hearings.  However, at this time, the department, is unable to determine the amount 
of and in which fiscal year those costs would occur.

Kristina SheaName

Title Deputy Director

GOVERNOR'S OFFICE OF FINANCE COMMENTS Date Wednesday, February 22, 2023

The agency's response appears reasonable.
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DirectorTitle
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